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Mr. Chairman,

Israel would like to commend the Special Rapporteur, Mr. Shinya Murase, for his

valuable work on the fourth report on the "Protection of the Atmosphere", as well as

the three previous reports regarding other aspects of this topic. In his recent report, the

Rapporteur focuses on the interrelationship between international law on the

protection of the atmosphere and other fields of international law, namely

international trade and investment law, the law of the sea and international human

rights law.

The State of Israel recognizes the importance of the issues that are referred to in the

three new preambular paragraphs, including marine pollution from land-based

sources; greenhouse gas emissions from ships; sea-level rise; and intergenerational

equity considerations.

Furthermore, the State of Israel 



Mr. Chairman,

With respect to the Special Rapporteur intention to address matters relating to

implementation, compliance and dispute settlement in his next report, the State of

Israel would like to take this opportunity to briefly express its general position

regarding these matters:

The State of Israel appreciates the need to promote compliance and adherence to

international law and implementation of rules and norms related to the protection of

the atmosphere, as well as the need to establish an agreed and just mechanism for

dispute settlement through amicable negotiations between the parties concerned with

respect to issues relating to this important topic. At the same time, it is imperative to

avoid duplication of procedures or bodies. Thus, any compliance mechanism to be

created and the scope of its capacities must be limited to the subject of protection of

the atmosphere and focus on issues that are 



principle of immunity of State 



because of the character and the necessity of their functions 



consultations with the sending State; the need for decisions on these matters to be

taken by the most senior legal officials; and additional safeguards to ensure that

foreign criminal jurisdiction is not exploited for political motives.

Israel will have more to say on this issue and on and the subject of exceptions should

the ILC continue on this course.

To conclude, while we appreciate the effort that has been invested, we believe that

work of the ILC on this topic and the manner in which it has proceeded have

unfortunately not been satisfactory. The Draft Articles do not reflect the current state

of the law, and in fact undermine well established, well accepted and well-founded

legal principles, that continue to be applicable to, and necessary for, contemporary

international relations. If the ILC wishes to propose the progressive development of

the law in a certain direction, then it should be transparent and clear that this is the

purpose of the exercise and States will react accordingly. If it is seeking to give

expression to the law as it is, and in our view as it should remain, then it has missed

the mark. In either case, we believe that more detailed and robust engagement with

Member States on this topic is necessary for the ILC's contribution to be more

effective and better received.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.


